

## Greenbelt Advisory Planning Board Wednesday, March 20, 2024 6:30 pm

## Greenbelt Community Center Room 202

## **APPROVED MEETING MINUTES**

Minutes prepared by Jaime Fearer

I. The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm.

<u>Members</u>	<u>Present</u>	<u>Absent</u>
Keith Chernikoff	Х	
James Drake	Х	
Ben Friedman, Chair	Х	
Isabelle Gournay, Vice Chair	Х	
Matthew Inzeo (6:37 pm)	Х	
Maria Silvia Miller	Х	
Syed Shamim	Х	

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Ben Friedman, Isabelle Gournay, Keith Chernikoff, James

Drake, Matthew Inzeo, Maria Silvia Miller, Syed Shamim

STAFF PRESENT: Jaime Fearer

COUNCIL LIASION AND/OR COUNCILMEMBERS PRESENT: n/a

ALSO PRESENT: Leon Schachter

- II. Agenda: Approved as presented.
- III. Minutes of February 21, 2024: Approved as presented.
- IV. Council Liaison Updates: No new updates were discussed.
- V. Discussion: Proposed Prince George's County DPW&T TheBus Route and Schedule Changes

- Staff presented the proposed TheBus service changes that would most impact Greenbelt riders and gave an overview of staff's recommendation for Council.
- VI. Presentation: Vision Zero & Comprehensive Safety Action Plan Overview
  - Staff presented an overview of the concept of Vision Zero as a transportation safety policy along with an overview of the Safe Streets and Roads for All funding opportunity for Action Plans and Demonstration Projects.
    - Discussion included the request from APB members for updated information on the distribution of crashes across the City and a request to focus interventions on locations with a history of crashes. Staff reiterated that this type data collection and analysis is expected to be part of the Vision Zero Action Plan process and not part of the grant application process.

## VII. Staff Updates:

- The City has applied for or submitted a Letter of Intent to apply for funding for the following:
  - Cemetery Preservation Master Plan (ATHA)
  - Hanover Parkway Bikeway Final Design Plan (MDOT)
- Staff is currently working on the Safe Streets and Road for All (SS4A) grant application for a Citywide Vision Zero Action Plan and related Demonstration Projects (USDOT)
- Staff is currently reviewing the ARPA-funded traffic calming study for Ridge Road,
   Lakeside Drive, Lastner Lane, Greenhill Road, and Hillside Road
- Staff anticipates reviewing the draft research findings for the Greenbelt Strategic Wayfinding Plan in late April.
- City Manager's budget presentation to Council is Monday, March 25, 2024 during the regular meeting
- VIII. New Business: No new business was discussed.
- IX. The meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm.